
                                         Contact Us 

Hempfield Church of the Brethren 
Mailing Address: P.O. Box 246, East Petersburg PA 17520 

Physical Location: 1186 Stevens Street, Manheim PA 17545  
Website: www.hempfieldcob.org 

Our staff members are here to help when you need them. Please feel free to 
contact them if you have a need. 

Doug Hinton – Senior Pastor 
Cell: 717-951-5290; E-mail: doug@hempfieldcob.org  

Scheduled Day Off: Monday 

Geoff Davis – Associate Pastor 
Home: 717-569-6284; E-mail: gdavis6320@comcast.net 

Laura Meiser – Music Director & Children’s Ministry Co-Coordinator 
Cell: 717-689-0465; E-mail: laura@hempfieldcob.org 

Emmy Schott – Children’s Ministry Co-Coordinator 
Cell: 717-333-8216; E-mail: emmy@hempfieldcob.org 

Irene Hershey – Administrator 
Phone: 717-898-0181; E-mail: office@hempfieldcob.org 
Office Hours: Monday - Friday 9:00 A.M. to 3:00 P.M. 

Please submit bulletin information to Irene by Wednesday noon.  

HCOB Family Facts 
General Offering for January 22, 2023 =  

General Fund $ 5,453.40 
Amount needed weekly to meet budget = $10,094 

Building Fund for January 22, 2023 = $ 150.00 

Soup Sale $ 220.00 - 993.00 (to date) 

                                                             
                        
 
 
 

This Week @ H.C.O.B. 
 

Today:                                                   Wednesday:  
    6-8pm Game Night                             7pm Choir Rehearsal 
                                                                  
 
Monday:                                               Thursday: 
    Doug Off                                              6:30 Praise Band 
                                                                   
 
Tuesday:                                               Friday:   

                                                                   6-8pm WORDD Fellowship  
 

 

Sunday, January 29, 2023 

mailto:doug@hempfieldcob.org
mailto:gdavis6320@comcast.net
mailto:laura@hempfieldcob.org
https://hempfieldcob.breezechms.com/people/view/1104762
mailto:office@hempfieldcob.org


  
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

PRELUDES 

 

WELCOME & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

OPENING PRAYER 

 

CALL TO WORSHIP           Psalm 119:65-72             

 

TIME OF PRAISE                No Longer Slaves 

                                               Run to the Father  

 

CHILDREN’S STORY 

 

SCRIPTURE         Acts 9:1-9, 15-16         

            

MORNING PRAYER & LORD’S PRAYER 

 

SPECIAL MUSIC      My Feet are on the Rock   

 

SCRIPTURE          Galatians 2:1-10 

 

MESSAGE                 Paul: The Long and Short of it 

 

*CLOSING SONG   Christian Let Your Burning Light  #402 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

*BENEDICTION           

 

*POSTLUDE  

*Those who are able are invited to stand 

 

                

                         Preacher – Doug Hinton & Laura Meiser 

                       Worship Leader – Darren Meiser 

                       Accompanist – Jen Hinton 

 Praise Band Leader – Jen Hinton                

 Sound Tech –Rich Bushong & Dave Dum 

                         Video Tech – Dave Bendit 
                            

 
PREPARE YOUR HEARTS FOR WORSHIP NEXT SUNDAY BY 

READING AHEAD!  Next Sunday, Doug Hinton will be preaching on 

Matthew 10:5-15; 28:16-20. Please read and prayerfully study this 

passage this week as we prepare to worship together.  

 

Sunday School This Week:  

NEW STUDY – The Book of Hebrews – Derwin Gray 

1/29 – Session 4 – 5-6 Moving Toward Maturity – Sue Brubaker 

2/5 – Session 5 – 7-9 Jesus Work – Doug Hinton 

2/12 – Session 6 – 10 Confident Christianity – Laura Meiser 

 

Geoff and Sally Davis would like to thank those 
wonderful church family members for their meals, 
cards, phone calls, and prayers during Geoff's 
recovery. 

"Don’t forget to do good and to share what you have because God is 
pleased with these kinds of sacrifices." HEBREWS 13:16 
 

 

Worship Today 
 



 
Did you know that our Church has had a subscription to Rightnow 

Media for 4 years? Are you signed up? 

What is it? 

• Our Church’s Bible Study Library with over 20,000 Discipleship 

videos 

Who is it for?  

• EVERYONE! Kids, Youth, and Adults 

Where is it? 

• Online at rightnowmedia.org or download theRightNow Media app 

for free  

How can I get it? 

• Email or call Pastor Doug letting him know that you want to be added 

to our church’s account. Sign up on the sheet in the Narthex. 

• You will be provided a link with step by step instructions to set up 

your individual account 

Then what? 

• Use the browse feature to find a study based on topic, teacher, etc. 

• Click on the Hempfield Church of the Brethren banner at the top of 

the page to view what studies are being used within our church 

 

SEWING REPORT 

We were able to complete and donate 21 twin 

size blankets and 100 baby blankets in 2022. 

Currently baby blankets are available for 

knotting to take home if you can’t help on 

Wednesdays. Those receiving blankets were: A 

Woman’s Concern, Align Pregnancy Center, 

and Church World Service. Thank you to all 

who help in this ministry. 

      Mary Ellen McEvoy 

 

DO YOU LIKE TO SEW OR QUILT?  Well, the group is looking for you.  

Come join the fun and fellowship.  We gather on Wednesday mornings at 

8:00am.  Check us out! This great ministry opportunity needs you! Questions?  

Contact Mary Ellen McEvoy. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 
WORDD Worship dates for 2023 are the first Friday of every month at 

7:00pm with the exception of April which will be held on Friday, April 14.  

Everyone is invited and encouraged to participate in this wonderful night of 

worship and fellowship. 

 

 

VEGETABLE SOUP SALE!! 

TODAY ONLY following the morning 

service.  A suggested donation of $10 is 

requested.  This sale supports Outreach and 

Meal Ministries of the church.  Thanks, in 

advance for your support of these efforts!! 

 

 

 

 

 
Last Sunday, Diane talked about Bible2school during the service, giving 

everyone an idea of what Bible2School involves. We who teach kids from 

Bucher Elementary need more volunteers! 

I started helping in 2019 and have helped in two classes each week since 

(except during the pandemic) Bucher Elementary meets at Grace on Carpenter 

in East Petersburg. Our second-grade class and fourth grade classes are both 

small, but our third-grade class, meeting on Tuesdays, is a full class. We 

would love another volunteer to teach at a small group table, or even someone 

to just lend a hand during class to make things run more smoothly. 

Now, men, this is a job you can volunteer for. It's not for women only LOL. 

It's great to have a man to teach a table of boys. The boys really appreciate the 

male influence. This is a great way to interact with the kids and help bring 

them to Christ. We do the lessons during the time they would be at lunch and 

lunch recess, so time flies by. Please consider being willing to volunteer! 

Bible2School runs late September till the middle of April. 

If you have any questions, you can call me at 717-898-2749 or text at 717-

629-4571. Margie Zurin 

Announcements 
 
 

https://www.rightnowmedia.org/


Your faithful giving has once again contributed to 

the health and well-being of over 250 families in 

the Hempfield and Manheim communities. For the 

year, we donated 2,359 pounds of groceries and 

household supplies, along with $6,650. (We’re 

missing October and December money donations 

to Manheim so the actual money giving is 

higher.)  

• Since we started keeping records in April 2020, HCOB Food Pantry 

donations total 8,649 pounds and $32,900. 

• Special Requests for Hempfield include: Canned carrots, canned 

peaches, canned sweet potatoes, canned mixed vegetables, canned 

vegetable soup canned broccoli soup, canned mandarin oranges, 

roman noodles 

• Special Requests for Manheim include: Crackers, canned beef 

vegetable soup, paper towels, juice, canned pineapple, shampoo, toilet 

paper 

  

Both Pantries are in need of cereal, large jelly (no glass containers please), 

mac and cheese, canned meat (chicken, Spam and tuna), pasta (egg noodles, 

spaghetti, Penna), pasta sauce, peanut butter, soups, canned vegetables. 

  

Money donations can be sent as follows: 

  

     Hempfield Area Food Pantry - 85 East Brandt Blvd., Landisville, PA 

17538 

     Manheim Central Food Pantry - c/o Salem UMC, 140 North Penn Street 

     Manheim, PA 17545 

     

Or mail to Pete Cope and it will be delivered to the Pantry. 

  

Please mark Hempfield COB Donation in the memo line for reporting 

purposes. 

  

Thank you for your continuing faithful support of this ministry. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TONIGHT 6:00-8:00pm. Bring your 

family and friends and come and have 

some game night fun.  Games and snacks 

will be provided but feel free to bring 

your own.   

 

 

 

 
 

With some of the funds that the youth raised at Eastland Alpaca, we were able 

to purchase a 9-Square game.  Thank you again to the entire church for your 

support!!!  9-Square is a game that we have enjoyed playing at fall retreat, and 

we are excited that we now have our own!  We will have it set up for Family 

Game Night.  Come out tonight to learn how to play this exciting game!!! 

 


